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WIMBLEDON PARK ORLANDO NO. 1

MEETING MINUTES
April 25, 2023, 6:00 P.M.
Wimbledon Recreation Clubhouse
Board Members Present:

Kenneth Khan, Dean Gonzalez, Kasey Handlin (via phone), Jose Velazquez and Angela Elozua
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m.  Proof of meeting was acknowledged by all present.  
The meeting minutes were reviewed and passed unanimously.
At this time Steven with CBIZ presented the options, history and overview of the appraisal as depicted below in new business.
FINANCIAL & LATE REPORTS
A.
Financial Report – The March financials were provided to the Board.  Discussion ensued and they were passed 
B.
Late Report – Management currently sends late notices for anyone over $10.00 past due, charges late fees to anyone over $30 past due (so not charging late fees on late fees) and charges late notice fees to anyone over $100 past due.  Late notice fees $15.00 for first notice and $35.00 for second notice. The first notice goes out by the 15th to late owners at the current address and the unit address – which is now required.  The final notice goes out the following month by the 15th and requires a 45 day notice.  Discussion ensued and the Board unanimously approved letting management use their discretion with the procedure.

Unit 3238-25 paid their dues current to the attorney and we will be getting the funds soon.

MANAGEMENT REPORT – 
A.
Legal Issues – CSC

B.
Maintenance – 


-
Landscaping – The breezeway planting is complete.  The mulching is complete. A&H has completed the upgrades to the drip irrigation.


-
Light Poles – The light poles have been repainted as well as the electrical boxes.


-
Railroad Ties – Hartman will be scheduling this.


-
Shut-off Valves – Scheduled in May for 3274

-
Roofing – 3252/3254, 3296/3298 – 9622, 5424, 9821, 9824, 5224 and 5421 have all had roof leaks.


-
3282, 3286 & 3294 – Concrete repair, one quote for $4,525 – on hold


-
Mailbox Vandalism – Nothing has been done to make the necessary repairs.  


-
Laundry Room Equipment – The attorney requested we do an inspection of the laundry rooms on the 30th and update them to determine if they are still in breach of contract.  We will need to get bids from other vendors.   Jose will do an inspection of the laundry machines on May 1 and every two weeks.
C.
Violations – 3286-24 has a large dog and they provided the ESA paperwork that has been forwarded to the attorney.

VI.
Committee Reports – 


A.
Recreation Committee – Ken has been working on trying to get the rec to agree to combine the association dues so owner’s only have to make one payment.  The recreation association meeting was canceled.  There was a unanimous motion to remove one of the rec members; however, since there was no replacement at this time it was put on hold. 
OLD BUSINESS  
A.
Projects – S/A Project Update:

Breezeway Planting – Budget $44,000.  The breezeway planting is complete and irrigation upgrades are complete.  The breezeway planting project breakdown is as follows:

Planting


$17,980.36

Mulch



$  2,951.10 (54 yards of the 282 installed)

Irrigation


$  9,338.68

Total



$30,270.14

Balance


$13,729.86

The Board unanimously approved to the breakdown of expenses above and to use a portion of the remaining S/A funds in the amount of $18,000 for insurance.  
NEW BUSINESS 
A. Landscaping – TriStar provided a quote to upgrade the landscaping at both signs for $715.68.  We have $3,500 in landscape funds.  The Board unanimously approved the upgrade to the sign landscaping.  
B.
Insurance – The appraisal is complete and our insurance renews on May 3 and the substantial increase is $153,260.76.  The carrier is allowing us to use our prior numbers so the appraisal will not affect our costs this year.  Steven has asked them to review their numbers – there are discrepancies.  The carrier is agreeing to use our old numbers for this year’s quote.

Total Coast


$153,260.76

Budget


$123,000.00

S/A Funds


$  18,000.00

Prior Years Profits/Mulch
$    7,540.14
Shortage


$    4,720.62

The Board unanimously approved the new insurance.  The Board also unanimously approved utilizing the funds as broken down above and borrow from the reserve for the shortage of the insurance.  Garth will get with the appraisal company to clarify issues with the appraisal.


Steven will send Ken a docusign for the insurance papers.  He also recommended getting a second insurance appraisal.  

C. Budget Adjustment – The Board agreed that it was not necessary to increase the budget at this time for the insurance due to the funding approved.

D. Records – Management has 2 ½-4 drawer lateral filing cabinets with owner files and is recommending we scan them for a cost of $500-750 or management will need to charge the association for storage.  The Board approved unanimously to digitize the files for the NTE fee of $750.

E.
Coupons - Management is recommending that we push people to sign up for ACH – and if they don’t, charge them $25.00 per coupon book to cover the cost of the increase in management software.  Discussion ensued and the Board approved unanimously to not provide an option for new owners to get coupons and to require owners to pay via ACH if legal.  
OPEN DISCUSSION                                                   

-
Kasey suggested we look into using 2 parking spots for dog and car washes and asked Dean if this was an amenity standard in other communities.
-
Ken is going to review the reserves to see if we can put a new roof on the 4 oldest roofs, 3232, 3254, 3296 and 3298.

-
Jose will review the 3 locations where the breezeways are holding water to see if we need to change the gutters, guards or diverters to prevent the water from the areas with concrete issues.

-
The mailboxes were fixed recently

-
It was suggested we sell the old golf cart.

The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
